
From: Office of the Governor Site Support
Sent: 6/30/2015 5:27:54 PM
To: Haley, Nikki
Cc: 
Subject: Thank you for supporting Healthy Kids Dental

Title: 
First Name: Donald
Middle Initial:
Last Name: Smith
Suffix: 
Street Address: 125 Cypress Dr
Street Address 2: 
City: Mc Cormick
State: SC
Zip: 29835
Phone: 

Email: corky5557@aol.com

Affiliation: Constituent
Message:
Donald Smith
125 Cypress Dr
Mc Cormick, SC 29835

June 30, 2015

1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Governor Haley,

Thank you for supporting the continued expansion of the Healthy Kids Dental program.

Your support ensures that young children in Kent, Oakland and Wayne counties will have greater 
access to dental care.  The Healthy Michigan Plan has been lauded as a national model due to 
its proven return-on-investment.  Prevention of early childhood dental disease can save not only 
in healthcare costs but in lost school hours and lost work hours for parents as well.  Your 
continued investment in the well-being of Michigan's children is much appreciated.

Sincerely,
Donald Smith


